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Subject:
EA0607-002 -  Tamerlane Ventures' Pine Point Pilot Project - Update –  April 19, 2007

This is a periodic update of activity related to EA0607-002 – the Pine Point Pilot Project (PPPP). 
On April 12, 2007, the developer sent the Review Board a Deficiency Response document to address items identified by the Review Board's Deficiency Statement of January 22, 2007. The Review Board made a determination on April 19 that the additional material, providing it is incorporated into the Developer's Assessment Report (DAR), brings the DAR into conformity with the requirements of the Review Board’s Terms of Reference for this EA.  The DAR will be distributed to all interested parties by the developer within the next couple of weeks.  
 

Review Board staff  have attempted to contact all parties that have expressed an interest in this development over the  past several  weeks  to confirm interest in receiving the DAR, and  to get proper mailing addresses for the developer to forward the DAR to. If you have concerns about whether you are on this distribution list, please contact Alistair MacDonald at the Review Board (see contact details below). 
 

Subsequent to the release of the DAR, the Review Board will be sending out three items:
 

1. "Request for Party Status" forms - interested groups will be asked to fill out this form and return it to the Review Board if they would like to get official Party Status for this EA.
2. 1st Round Information Requests (IRs) - from the Review Board to the developer. These IRs will ask for additional information in areas that are still deficient after an examination of the DAR.
3. A "Technical Meetings Issues Questionnaire" - this questionnaire will be distributed by the Review Board to all interested parties. Parties will be asked to consider the DAR, and then provide feedback to the Review Board about: whether Technical Meetings are required on any issues, what specific questions need to be addressed in any Technical Meetings, and how they should be addressed. The Review Board will set a deadline for the return of these questionnaires, and use them to assist in its determination of whether Technical Meetings are required, and on what issues.    

In addition, since the last Project Update on March 9, the following items have been placed on the website public registry:

 
· KFN letter of support for the PPPP - April 19, 2007

 
Contact me with any questions or requests for material.

 

Regards,

 

Alistair MacDonald

Environmental Assessment Officer

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

www.mveirb.nt.ca

ph: 867-766-7052

fx: 867-766-7074
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